



This Week at St. Brendan's

Sunday (6-9) 8:00 a.m. Worship 8:30 a.m. Brother's Brother ministry

9:00 a.m. Sr. Choir rehearsal

10:00 a.m. Worship 10:00 a.m. Sunday School 11:15 a.m. Hospitality Hour 12:30 p.m. Pride Parade

Monday (6-10) 11:00 a.m. Be a Modern Episcopalian

7:00 p.m. Vestry meeting

Tuesday (6-11) 7:00 a.m. AA meeting

10:00 a.m. Conversation Friends

12:30 p.m. Tai Chi

7:00 p.m. Love Teach Heal

Wednesday (6-12) 12:00 p.m. Tutor Talk

7:00 p.m. Worship

7:00 p.m. Overeaters Anonymous 7:00 p.m. Conversation Friends

7:30 p.m. Sr. Choir rehearsal

Thursday (6-13) 10:00 a.m. Conversation Friends

7:00 p.m. Sticks & Strings

Saturday (6-15) 9:00 a.m. Sacristans

10:00 a.m. Julia Smith's & Kim Karashin's

Ordinations at Trinity Cathedral

Serving Sunday, June 9, 2019

Celebrant: The Rev. Rodge Wood

Lay Reader: 8:00 a.m. Ruth Horton

10:00 a.m. Nate Boyd

Acolyte: Acolyte team
Prayers: Michael Donadee

Chalice Bearers: Joyce Donadee

Michael Donadee

Altar Guild: Sylvia Affleck

Janet Fesq

FISH: End of year celebration
Godly Play: End of year celebration
Door: End of year celebration

Nursery: Stacy Connifey

Sarika Sethia

Ushers: Bob Smith

Eric Helmsen

Vestry: Gift card seller needed

Hospitality: Susan Shoemaker & Margie Davies

LEM: Ruth Horton

The Priest's Corner

The Places You Visit When Preparing a Sermon

Last week, believe it or not, a person present for both sermons gave this feedback: "It was like hearing two different messages." I wasn't sure what that meant at first but, like most things in my life, I just presumed it was highly positive and complimentary. In the 8 o'clock sermon the focus was on how awesome it is that Jesus Christ prayed for us, and His prayer was that we be "completely one." There are three character defects that most of us have that, left unchecked, will ruin our "oneness." They are criticism, judgmentalism and gossiping. The 10 o'clock started with the same notions, but the focus went to a different place: "Some people don't even get to become one with us because what we do isn't meeting their needs." They opt out. This latter notion I got from reading David Lose's "High Priestly Prayer and the Challenge of a Lifetime" as I was preparing the sermon last week

This "not-even-connecting" concern is, I believe, the greatest challenge for this generation of Episcopalians. I told the story of a Lutheran minister on a plane who became friendly with his new travel mate and got to ask if this man went to church. The guy said that just recently his family went over all the things they were committed to which made their lives overly hectic and unmanageable; then they decided which commitments they needed and which had to be cut. Girl Scouts stayed; church was out. "It's just not that meaningful." the man explained. "We went each week and finally realized it doesn't connect with the rest of our lives, let alone help us lead those lives." Oh, how hard that is to hear! Isn't it? I wonder how many people have felt like that?

I bet a good number of people are evaluating church against all their other commitments and opting out is real. Now if this is true, can we afford to not work hard to meet people's current needs? I'm not concerned about this in terms of getting people to keep the lights on. I'm most concerned about this because we, the Episcopal Church at St. Brendan's, have a relevant, meaningful message that does meet the needs of modern-day people. We are not the evangelical types who have hijacked Christianity, making the news by their judgmental, exclusive cherry-picking of the Gospels that ends up distracting and causing lots of people to run the opposite way.

We have a relevant message. It goes something like this: We believe in God – sometimes easily, sometimes with challenge. We know you are OK just the way you are. We love and accept you and your children – gay, straight, bi, transgendered, adolescent, confused, experimenting, etc. We want you to be who you are and add to us. You can rest assured that your little girls will have the same rights as your little boys in everything we do – yes, even in ordination. We want your opinions and we respect your thinking on matters. Sometimes we even overthink things! We are OK if you challenge beliefs. We actually welcome that and feel that the Holy Spirit is present when we have various views and express them. We really do reach out and minister. We are really welcoming, and our problem is often overdoing it – but even the few offended sense it's real.. We love immigrants, opioid-addicted babies, Muslims, the environment, fun, relaxation, ecumenism, conversations, each other, worshipping, those who like to party and those who work at 12-step programs and so many more.

Since many today are not coming to church out of obligation, but out of discretion, I'm going to invite us to consider how we can deepen and even make better the way we meet new guests' needs. It was so much easier in the days of obligation. We simply handed them some guilt, and *voila!* The flip side of obligation is guilt. The flip side of discretion is need. It's easy for us church types (who are often motivated by obligation) to appraise the shift as negative. We all know deep down that a negative appraisal like this will not influence people living in an age of discretion. More importantly, we may miss the latent opportunity here if we stay in the negativity mode. Imagine what we can do if we focused our energies on offering preaching, ministries, outreach, worship, music, congregational life, etc., that actually meet people's needs! Let's make a really good thing better.

I hope you are excited to travel here with me.

Regis+

Announcements



Book Club (TONIGHT, Thursday, June 6)

The Book Club is reading "American Princess: The Many Lives of Allene Tew" this month by Annejet van der Zijl, a Dutch writer who looks at the life of a small-town American girl who climbed the international social strata in America and Europe in the Gilded Age. One of her stops is Pittsburgh! Join us as we meet to discuss, have some fun and work on next season's reading list at 7 p.m. in the church library.



This Sunday between the 8 and 10 a.m. services, parishioners will be folding envelopes for **Brother's Brother Foundation**. Come a little early and enjoy coffee and a chat while your hands are busy. It's easy work for a Pittsburgh-based charity.



More contributions to the **Brendan's Family and Friends fund** were made by:

The Boyd family, in celebration of life.

Chris and Roger Botti, to wish St. Brendan's a happy birthday.

Thaddeus Popovich, in thanksgiving for his daughters Julia and Vanessa and granddaughters Maggie and Billy.



St. Brendan's 32nd birthday bash has come and gone, and a good time was had by all! Brendanites generously donated over \$4,400 towards a birthday gift of social hall acoustic tiles. That is 55% of our targeted \$8,000 goal. If you would like to help improve the sound quality in the social hall, please consider making a BFF donation today. Donation cards can be found on the birthday poster or on the sign-up sheet table in the narthex. Please complete a card and place it, along with your donation, in the collection plate or in Katie's basket. Thank you for your support!



Pittsburgh Pride Equality March. (THIS Sunday, June 9)

- Meet at the church at 10 a.m. if you'd like to carpool to the event. Sign up in the narthex to participate.
- Line up on the Boulevard of the Allies in downtown Pittsburgh between Grant Street and Commonwealth Place by 12:15 p.m. The march begins at 12:30.
- You may purchase a T-shirt for \$10; sizes are Youth through Adult 3x. Style is rainbow colors with a design on front that says "I ♥ my church"; on the back is the St Brendan's logo. To purchase, sign the sheet in the narthex.
- For more info, please contact Larry Toler, LDTOLER@aol.com or 256-710-5487.



Wear red! (THIS Sunday, June 9)

On Pentecost we commemorate the coming of the Holy Spirit on the disciples. Before the events of the first Pentecost, which came a few weeks after Jesus' death and resurrection, they were followers of Jesus, but there was no movement that could be meaningfully called "the church." So Pentecost is the day on which the church was started. We wear red on Pentecost to remind us of the Holy Spirit.

St. Brendan's Scholarship. Congratulations to Andrew Helmsen on receiving a grant from the St. Brendan's Scholarship Fund. This fall the Pine-Richland High School graduate will begin studies at the University of Colorado in the field of mechanical engineering. Andrew is the 29th student to receive an award from the fund, which was created in 1996 by late parishioner Dorsey Doddroe to foster church attendance and participation by St. Brendan's youth. The scholarship fund is sustained by the contributions of St. Brendan's members, who may donate to the program at any time by leaving a check in the collection plate or the church office.

Julie's ordination (Saturday, June 15)

You are invited to Deacon Julie Smith's ordination to the priesthood at 10 a.m. at Trinity Cathedral in downtown Pittsburgh. The diocese's Canon for Mission Kim Karashin, who has visited St. Brendan's many times, will also be ordained as a priest. There will be a reception afterwards. Please contact Regis if you're interested in carpooling from the church.

Julie's first liturgy as a priest will be on Sunday, June 30, at St. Brendan's, which will be followed by a reception.



This month **the youth group** prepared a variety of homemade pizzas, salad, watermelon, and fresh baked cookies for the homeless women at Miryam's Shelter. Thanks to Allison Kline; Nate, Abigail, and Zoe Boyd; Silvia and Anthony Bertucci, and to Chris Botti for leading the preparation.

CRIES Advocacy. (Christian Response In Emergency Situations) meets monthly on the third Sunday in the library after the 10 a.m. service to determine distribution of the parish's outreach tithe each month. Each person present has an equal voice and vote.

This week we are praying for the work of Heifer International, a program that provides gifts of livestock to families to assist them in becoming self-reliant (www.heifer.org) and the Southern Poverty Law Center, a national organization that fights racism, white supremacy and intolerance through legislative and educational efforts (www.splcenter.org). The next meeting will be **Sunday**, **June 16.** All are welcome.



Adopt-a-Highway (Saturday, June 22)

St. Brendan's is set for its next Adopt-a-Highway trash cleanup. Volunteers will meet at the church at 8:30 a.m. and carpool to the litter site, the Camp Horne Road interchange of I-279. Anyone age 14 and up may participate. The roadside cleanup is usually finished by 10:45. If you'd like to take part, please sign the sheet on the narthex table or contact Tom Waseleski at twaseleski@comcast.net.



St. Brendan's Picnic (Sunday, June 23)

The annual parish picnic will be held once again at Latham Shelter in North Park. The day's regular 10 a.m. church service will be replaced by an outdoor 11 a.m. service at the picnic site, where food and fun will follow. If you'd like to participate, please sign up in the narthex.

The 8 a.m. Eucharist service will be held at church as usual.

Blast Off on an Epic Adventure with Us! (June 24-28)

At this summer's Vacation Bible School, To Mars and Beyond, children will enjoy an interactive, energizing, Bible-based good time as they explore where God's power can take them. They will become Voyagers and discover how to serve God and God's mission for their lives.

VBS includes high-energy opening assemblies, Bible stories, interactive Bible lessons, art projects, music, snacks, and recreational time. All children ages 4 to 11 are welcome to join the adventure.



- Where: St. Brendan's Episcopal Church
- When: June 24-28, Monday through Friday
- Time: 9 a.m. to noon
- Cost: \$20 for first child; \$5 for each sibling.

Registration forms are available on-line at www.stbrendans.org or in the narthex.

VOYAGER VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:

Vacation Bible School is not just for children! There are a number of ways adults and youth can help with To Mars and Beyond.

- Lead music and worship
- Coordinate crafts
- Facilitate games
- Lead Bible stories
- Prepare and serve snacks
- Serve as prayer partners

See Allison Kline if you are able to volunteer or sign up in the narthex.



Brendan's Boots (Saturday, June 29) The parish hiking group's next outing will take place on the Three Rivers Heritage Trail along the Allegheny River and Pittsburgh's North Shore. Walkers will meet at the church at 10 a.m. and carpool to Washington's Landing. Everyone will enjoy lunch afterwards on the riverfront deck at Redfin Blues. All are welcome; feel free to bring a friend. For more info, contact Tom Waseleski at twaseleski@comcast.net.



We celebrate these June Wedding Anniversaries:

- 3 Regis Smolko & Kenneth Parsons
- 8 Julia & Mike Wick
- 27 Chris & Roger Botti

- 11 Michael & Emmalynne Waseleski
- 19 Jovce & Michael Donadee
- 30 Kate & Keith Heston



We celebrate these June Birthdays:

2 Thaddeus Popovich 15 Regis Smolko 25 Joan Beatrous 27 Duke Aretz

30 Amy Boyd

20 Karl Haider 21 Emma Harvey 30 Dean Peters

22 Nikki Konley 30 Charlotte Pierce

We are grateful for our June Hospitality Hosts:

2 Linda & Alan Schneider

9 Susan Shoemaker & Margie Davies

16 Annemarie Malbon & Janet Fesq

23 Parish Picnic 30 Julie's Ordination celebration

Help wanted. Looking for a way to pitch in at St. Brendan's, but not sure how? Here's a place where your help is needed.

Merry Meal Makers. Our parish is expanding, and so is the need to help members during a trying time with a delivered meal. The MMMs are volunteers who prepare (or purchase) a meal and take them to a parishioner who has been ill, lost a loved one, delivered a baby, etc. Volunteers are notified when a parishioner's need arises and receive a list of dates from which they can choose to bring a meal to that member. This is a simple but important ministry, and most of the work is done at home. For more information please contact Saundy Waseleski at 412-741-8727 or swaseleski@comcast.net.



Quiet Evening Prayer. (Wednesday, June 26) The next candlelight Evening Prayer service will be at 7 p.m. on June 26. Please add this date/time to your calendar. The service includes Taize music and silent prayer, reflection, or meditation - with Communion afterwards for those who wish to remain. This is a perfect way to recover from a busy and, perhaps, stressful day. Bring a friend and enjoy this quiet time with the Lord.



Do you have a special prayer request? You can write one and leave it on the prayer plate by Regis' office. On Sunday those prayers are offered up to God during the 8 a.m. worship service. Each week they are collected by the Community of Hope, and added to their daily prayers. You can also email prayer requests to stbrendans.coh@gmail.com. Community of Hope members will include those persons in daily prayers, or send out a prayer via text or email to someone if requested. All prayers and requests are kept confidential.



North Hills Food Pantry. In celebration of St. Brendan's upcoming parish picnic, our focus this month is on donating picnic items such as ketchup, mustard, mayonnaise, paper products, etc. As always, all non-perishable food items or paper products are welcome. Please remember, no glass jars. If you have any questions, contact Larry Toler, Idtoler@aol.com. Thank you for your support.



Used ink cartridges

St. Brendan's benefits from donations of used computer ink cartridges. Please bring them to church and place the cartridge in the box near Katie's office. Thank you.



We all find ourselves back at the grocery store every week, right? Do you know that you can help raise funds for St. Brendan's when you shop?! Purchase your groceries using Giant Eagle or Kuhn's gift cards bought at church. Because St. Brendan's buys the cards in bulk, the church makes 5 percent on every sale. Cards are sold after

both services on Sundays. You can also purchase them during business hours in the church office. It's the nosweat fundraiser!

St. Brendan's will host a table at Franklin Park's Festival in the Park again this year. This free community event, held just down the road in Blueberry Hill Park, is on Saturday, June 29, from 4 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. St. Brendan's members will have information about the church and our various programs, as well as a small activity for kids. We will need a few friendly faces to attend and chat with people at the table. If you'd like to volunteer for part of the afternoon/evening, please sign up on the sheet in the narthex or email Annemarie Malbon, amalbon@gmail.com, for moreinfo.

Trinity Cathedral Walk-In Ministry Every five weeks Brendanites help to staff the Walk-In Ministry at Trinity Cathedral downtown, feeding and clothing 70 to 90 desperately needy people. You can help by donating children's diapers; new, white athletic socks and underwear for women and men; toothpaste, razors and travel size cans of shaving cream. Please leave donations in the wicker basket outside Regis's office. If you might be interested in volunteering at the cathedral in person, please see Linda Schneider, Meg Overby or Tim Austin.



Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church is having a neighborhood block party on June 23 from 10:30 a.m. to 6 p.m., rain or shine. The church is located at 2500 Brandt School Road in Franklin Park.

Healing Communities

There will be a Healing Communities training Saturday, June 22, at 1-6 p.m., at St. Stephen's Episcopal Church, 600 Pitt Street in Wilkinsburg.

Healing Communities training, a proven national model, equips congregations to become stations of hope by building relationships of healing, redemption, and reconciliation. Here is a link that describes the results of this training elsewhere in powerful detail. http://www.aecf.org/resources/balancing-justice-with-mercy/.

Congregations are encouraged to send a group of at least three leaders/active members in order to effectively implement the model in their setting. The training is open to all and free to Episcopalians, and no one will be excluded for inability to pay.

The training, arranged through the Episcopal Diocese of Pittsburgh, will be given by Rev. Sandra Strauss, Director of Advocacy and Ecumenical Outreach for the Pennsylvania Council of Churches. She is ordained as a Minister of Word and Sacrament in the Presbyterian Church (USA). She can be reached at s.strauss@pachurches.org or 717-545-4761. Feel free to contact Regis if you're interested.



Presiding Bishop Michael Curry's public address. (Saturday, October 5)

Would you be interested in going to Wheeling, W.Va., to hear and see Presiding Bishop Michael Curry? In celebration of the 200th Anniversary of St. Matthew's Episcopal Church of Wheeling, the church will feature this presentation by the presiding bishop. He'll be at the Wesbanco Arena in Wheeling at 3 p.m. Wheeling is about one hour and 30 minutes from St Brendan's. Tickets are \$5. Click on the link to purchase yours:

https://www.etix.com/ticket/p/5841774/bishop-michael-curry-wheeling-wesbanco-arena. Contact Regis or Frances Kinley if you're interested or sign up in the narthex.

Please scroll to the next few pages for the Hospitality Hour schedule and the June ministry calendar.



June 2019 Ministry calendar

Date	Lectors	Altar Guild	Sunday School	Nursery	Usher	Vestry	Hospitality
June 5 Wednesday 7:00 pm	Ellen Groves	Ellen Groves	~	~	~	~	~
June 9 Sunday 8 & 0:00 am	8 Ruth Horton L Nate Boyd P Michael Donadee C Joyce Donadee C Michael Donadee LEV Ruth Horton	Sylvia Affleck Janet Fesq	End of year celebration	Stacy Connifey Sarika Sethia	Bob Smith Eric Helmsen	Vestry member needed	Susan Shoemaker Margie Davies
June 12 Wednesday 7:00 pm	Alan Schneider	Linda Schneider	~	~	~	~	~
June 16 Sunday 8 &10:00 am	8 Joan Beatrous L Susan Shoemaker P Anne Hunt C Tim Austin C Debbie Wunsche LEV Darrell Johnson	Joan Klinefelter Janice Moore	Summer Break	Stacy Connifey Pat Carl	Brad Thompson Larry Toler	Chris Botti	Annemarie Malbon Janet Fesq
June 19 Wednesday 7:00 pm	Sylvia Affleck	Sylvia Affleck	~	~	~	~	~
June 23 Sunday 8 &10:00 am	8 Joe Macklin L Debbie Wunsche P Susan Shoemaker C Darrell Johnson C Janice Moore LEV Stacey Coyle	Terry Dezort Anelisa Tarrant	Summer Break	Stacy Connifey Julia Wick	Chris Fleissner Mike Wick	Annemarie Malbon	Parish Picnic
June 26 Wednesday 7:00 pm	Tammy Spoonhoward	Tammy Spoonhoward	~	~	~	~	~
June 30 Sunday 8 &10:00 am	8 Sylvia Affleck L Children P Children C Theresa Bryant C Debbie Wunsche LEV Joyce Donadee	Chris Botti Shari Tarrant	Summer Break	Stacy Connifey Mary Haider	Brad Thompson Larry Toler	Larry Toler	Celebration

Hospitality Hour Hosts/Hostesses

October 2018 Septemb

October 2018

- 7 Nancy & George Snyder
- 14 Pat Carl & Joan Beatrous
- 21 Animal Blessing
- 28 Gail Gagnon & Karen Dennis

November 2018

- 4 Joyce & Michael Donadee
- 11 Darrell Johnson & Ruth Horton
- 18 Eric Helmsen & Joni Reis
- 25 Nancy & Wilder Bancroft

December 2018

- 2 Saundy & Tom Waseleski
- 9 Chris & Roger Botti
- 16 Anelisa Tarrant & Janet Fesq
- 23 Julia Wick & Ken Parsons
- 30 Rob & George Latta

January 2019

- 6 Kate & Keith Heston
- 13 Anne & Jno Hunt
- 20 Julia & Mike Wick
- 27 Mary & Jim Evanochko

February 2019

- 3 The Fleissner family
- 10 Janice & Dan Moore
- 17 Ken Parsons & Regis Smolko
- 24 Amy & Kevin Boyd

March 2019

- 3 Mary & Dale Bertucci
- 10 Brad Thompson & Larry Toler
- 17 Allison Kline & Linda Mesko
- 24 Michael Newton & Peter Sweet
- 31 Lauren Chappo & Becca Sands

April 2019

- 7 Karen & Dean Peters
- 14 Sharon Hlawati & Donna Aiello
- 21 Megan Overby & Tim Austin
- 28 Pot Luck

May 2019

- 5 Kelli Cerra & Ellen Groves
- 12 Mother's Day/Bishop's visit
- 19 Sharon & Ron Ladick
- 26 Tammy & Bill Spoonhoward

June 2019

- 2 Linda & Alan Schneider
- 9 Susan Shoemaker & Margie Davies
- 16 Annemarie Malbon & Janet Fesq
- 23 Parish Picnic
- 30 Jillian Mooman & Cameron Grosh

July 2019

- 7 Stacy Connifey & Mary Haider
- 14 Judy Flick & Marcy Little
- 21 Debbie Wunsche & Jim Gray
- 28 Betsy & Bob Smith

August 2019

- 4 Angela & Michael Schlumpf
- 11 Joan & Paul Klinefelter
- 18 Allison & Phil Burdette
- 26 Theresa Bryant

September 2019

- 1 Darrell Johnson & Isaac Mondelus
- 8 Laureen & Todd Douds
- 15 The Aretz & Kinley family
- 22 Melanie & Thaddeus Popovich
- 29 Jean Pett-Ridge & Marge Marine



ST. BRENDAN'S MISSION

Jesus said, "I have come to give life – life in all its fullness." John 10:10. Our mission is the realization of fullness through: the worship of God; service to the world: active concern for each other: and education to expand mind and spirit.

VESTRY MEMBERS

Sr. Warden: Tom Waseleski Jr. Warden & Education: Ruth Horton Worship & Safety/Security: Tim Austin Fundraising & Clerk: Chris Botti Finance & Technology: Kevin Boyd Communication: Annemarie Malbon

Inreach/Hospitality/Secretary: Janice Moore

Newcomers: Dean Peters Invite/Welcome/Connect & Outreach: Larry Toler

Treasurer: Ellen Groves

WORSHIP MINISTRY LEADERS

Acolytes: Anelisa Tarrant Altar Guild: Tammy Spoonhoward

Flower Ministry: Sylvia Affleck

Libby Juel

Community of Hope: Ruth Horton Scheduler: Kelli Cerra Ushers: Eric Helmsen

PARISH LIFE MINISTRY LEADERS

Audit: Kevin Boyd Book Club: Pat Carl Brendan's Boots: Tom Waseleski Dinner Group: Janice Moore Finance Chair: Eric Helmsen Green Thumb Gang: Roger Botti

Historian: Ellen Groves

Holiday Arts & Crafts Sale: Anelisa Tarrant Invite Welcome Connect: Brad Thompson Memorial Garden: Dan Moore

Merry Meal Makers (M&M's): Saundy Waseleski

Nursery: Stacy Connifey Parish Profile: Kelli Cerra

Reiki Ministry: Melanie Popovich Rental: Mark Shoemaker

Scholarship: Tom Waseleski

Sticks & Strings: Joni Reis

Debbie Jennings

Web Site: Kelli Cerra

OUTREACH MINISTRY LEADERS

Adopt-A-Highway: Tom Waseleski CRIES Advocacy: Ellen Groves English as a Second Language: Joyce Donadee

Elizabeth Murphy Linda Schneider

Invite Welcome Connect: Bradford Thompson

North Hills Food Bank Ministry: Ruth Horton

Garden of Hope: Open Mirvam's: Julia Wick

Rob & George Latta

Janice & Dan Moore Stacy Connifey

Under One Roof: Joyce Donadee

Jim Evanochko

ST. BRENDAN'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Corner of Rochester & McAleer Roads 2365 McAleer Road, Sewicklev, PA 15143 Phone: 412-364-5974 ~ Fax: 412-364-6024 Office hours ~ Monday thru Friday 8:00-2:00 Web Site ~ http://www.stbrendans.org

Facebook ~ https://www.facebook.com/StBrendansEpiscopalChurch/

Nextdoor ~ https://franklinparkpittsburgh.nextdoor.com/pages/st-brendans-episcopal-church-

sewickley-pa/recommend/

Priest in Charge, Fr. Regis Smolko ~ regisjs@verizon.net Deacon, Julie Smith ~ ilsphone1@gmail.com

Administrative Assistant, Katie Cervone ~ stbrendans@comcast.net Music Director, Debbie Wunsche ~ dwunsche@zoominternet.net

Musician, Erica Lin ~ hylerica@yahoo.com

Nursery, Stacy Connifey ~ stacy.connifey@gmail.com